

B.S.W./B.A. in Social Work (Part-I) Examination
COMPULSORY ENGLISH
Paper-I

Time : Three Hours]

[Maximum Marks : 100

Note :— ALL questions are compulsory.

1. (A) Answer the following questions in about **75** words each (any **FOUR**) :— 20
 - (i) Comment on the woman's predicament and Mr. Kelada's Dilemma.
 - (ii) Give an account of G.B. Shaw's achievement as a speaker.
 - (iii) Describe in your own words the gambling match between Kauravas and Pandavas.
 - (iv) Sketch the character of Mme Loisel.
 - (v) Comment on the different travellers that Priestly has come across.
 - (vi) How did Chaplin react to the eccentric dancer's performance at the orpheum ?
 - (vii) Give an account of origin of superstitions with the help of lesson.
 - (viii) Bring out the efforts made by author to sell the engine.
- (B) Briefly answer the following questions (any **FIVE**) :— 10
 - (i) Why did Ramsay resent Kelada's cocksure manner ?
 - (ii) Who is Roscoe Arbuckle and how was he a rival of Chaplin ?
 - (iii) What did Kelada say about pearls ?
 - (iv) Why did Mr. Loisel save four hundred Francs ?
 - (v) Why did Framton Nuttel go to visit Mrs. Sapleton ?
 - (vi) What efforts does the author make to sell his engine ?
 - (vii) Why is language a gift ?
 - (viii) What was gaily land ?
2. Answer the following questions in about **75** words each (any **THREE**) :— 15
 - (i) Sketch the character of Miss Pushpa T.S.
 - (ii) Describe in your own words Shakespeare's views on true love.
 - (iii) Give the substance of the poem 'If'.
 - (iv) Bring out the central idea of the poem 'Up-Hill'.
 - (v) Summarize the poem 'The world is too much with us'.
3. (A) (a) Fill in the blanks with appropriate Articles :— 3
 - (i) I saw _____ old beggar.
 - (ii) It is just _____ retailed price.
 - (iii) _____ moon is not visible in dark night.

- (b) Fill in the blanks with appropriate preposition : 2
- (i) One should abide _____ rules.
 - (ii) The boy was thrown _____ river.
- (c) Correct the following sentences : - 5
- (i) Gandhi was a politician man.
 - (ii) Ten thousands are not a sufficient amount.
 - (iii) China and Pakistan is our enemies.
 - (iv) It need to rewrite.
 - (v) Shyam do not want to leave the village.
- (d) Use correct form of verb in agreement with their subject :— 3
- (i) Nowadays, it (become) difficult to get a job.
 - (ii) We _____ (can) not tolerate anyone's success.
 - (iii) The children _____ (play) the cricket for two hours.
- (e) Add suitable question tags to the following sentences : - 4
- (i) It has been made mandatory to serve the old parents.
 - (ii) He is not sure about the success.
- (f) Give verb forms of the following (any **THREE**) :— 3
- (i) need
 - (ii) doubt
 - (iii) writer
 - (iv) servant
 - (v) distribution
 - (vi) driver
- (B) (a) Do as directed (any **TWO**) :— 4
- (i) He had written many books. (Use simple past tense)
 - (ii) I did not know anything about him. (Use simple present tense)
 - (iii) My wife is going to market. (Use simple past tense)
- (b) Change the voice (any **TWO**) :— 4
- (i) God protects us.
 - (ii) I have made the arrangement.
 - (iii) The teacher punished Surendra.
- (c) Change into indirect speech (any **ONE**) :— 2
- (i) Raghunath said to the Manager "Please, don't dismiss me".
 - (ii) He said. "You are most fortunate person".

(d) Use any **FIVE** of the following phrases in sentences of your own :- 5

- | | |
|-------------------|------------------|
| (i) Look into | (ii) Get through |
| (iii) Pass away | (iv) Be fond of |
| (v) Get rid of | (vi) Due to |
| (vii) In spite of | (viii) Of course |

4. Attempt any **TWO** of the following :— 10

- (i) Write an application to the principal of your college for casual leave for two days.
- (ii) Write an application for the post of Junior Clerk in Jagdamba High-School Achalpur.
- (iii) Write a letter to the Jailor, Yerwada Jail, Pune to grant permission to visit the agency.
- (iv) Write a letter to district social welfare officer inviting him for paper reading in your college.

5. (A) Attempt any **ONE** of the following :— 5

- (i) Write a news report on an accident you witness on National Highway.
- (ii) Write a report on Semester Pattern introduced by S.G.B. Amravati University, Amravati in 2018 to conduct the examination.

(B) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below :— 5

Socrates knew from personal experience about courage and those listening knew that he knew it for his cool behaviour in the Battle of Delium was like his physical endurance a matter of wide note. And he had moral courage too. Everybody remembered how he alone had defied the public hysteria which followed the naval battle at Arginusae when ten generals were condemned to death for failure to rescue the drowning soldiers. Guilty or not, it was unjust, he had insisted to try or to condemn men in a group.

Socrates' derivation of the definition of courage was, of course in its details imaginary. But it illustrates the essential thing that made this enchantingly ugly and persuasive man, Socrates, a turning point in the history of civilization. He taught men that all good conduct is conduct controlled by the mind, that all the virtues consist basically in the prevailing of mind over emotion.

Questions :—

- (i) When did Socrates display immense personal courage ?
- (ii) Why were people demanding the death of the ten generals ?
- (iii) What according to Socrates was unjust ?
- (iv) Where was the naval battle fought ?
- (v) What should good conduct be controlled by ?

